
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NISSAN 
BULLETIN 

Fuel Tank Assembly  
Voluntary Safety Recall Campaign 

Repair Update #1 
 

Reference: PC384  
Date: August 12, 2015 

 
Attention: Dealer Principal, Sales, Service & Parts Managers  

A STOP SALE CONDITION IS IN EFFECT. 

 

Affected 

Models/Years: 

Affected 

Population: 

Dealer 

Inventory: 

SERVICE COMM 

Activation date: 

MY16 Maxima 5,458 2,803 
July 30, 2015 

(adds retail units) 

 

***** Repair Timing Update ***** 

   

Nissan is still investigating this issue and has not fully determined the necessary repairs at this time. 

We will continue to provide regular updates on a weekly basis until a repair is available. The next 

update will be provided on or before August 19th. 

 

IMPORTANT:  It is a violation of Federal law for retailers to sell or deliver vehicles in their inventory covered by 

this notification until the campaign action is performed.  

***** What Dealers Should Do**** 

 

1. Verify if vehicles are affected by this Voluntary Safety Recall Campaign using Service Comm 

I.D. PC384. 

 

2. Dealers should not sell, lease, trade, rent or loan any vehicles in dealer inventory affected by 

this recall campaign until after the vehicle has been repaired.  
  

3. Retail customers can continue to drive their vehicle at their discretion. Rental will be available 

under the campaign until parts and repairs are available.  

 

 


